
May 12, 1981 LB 113E

Senator Dworak's District, K through 7th Grade, from 
Christian Liberty Academy, Columbus, Nebraska, Barbara 
Hall, teacher. In the south balcony. And it is my 
privilege to introduce the Sudan Wheat Trade Team. The 
Nebraska Wheat Committee is presently hosting two wheat 
procurement officials from the Democratic Republic of 
Sudan. The officials are Mr. All E. Hassan, Director of 
Supply, Ministry of Commerce and Supply, and Mr. Ahmed E. 
Ahmed, Assistant Inspector of Wheat and Floor Division 
Ministry of Cooperation Commerce and Supply, and the Team 
Manager is Mr. Hassan Abdel-Ghaffar, Marketing Specialist, 
of the U.S. Wheat Associates, Inc., Cairo, Egypt, and the 
officials are responsible for the procurement of 11 to 14 
million bushels of wheat annually, all hard, red winter 
from the United States. While in Nebraska, Mr. Hassan and 
Mr. Ahmed are learning of the characteristics and capabil
ities of Nebraska's hard, red winter wheat crop and how 
it can meet their country's needs. The wheat they buy is 
mainly used for French type breads and with a population 
of 16.4 million Sudan's wheat imports are likely to con
tinue upward. The gentlemen are underneath the north 
balcony and we welcome you to the Unicameral. Okay, in 
the balcony to the rear it is my privilege to introduce 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee from Seoul, Korea, who are visiting in 
Lincoln at this time. Will you raise your hands so we may 
see where you are? Right there, okay. Will all legislators 
please return to your seats and record your presence so 
that we can proceed with Final Reading. The first bill 
that we read is 113E. Okay, is everybody in your seat?
Have you recorded your presence so we may proceed with the 
Final Reading? We cannot proceed until everybody is in 
their seats. Read on Final Reading, LB 113E.

ASSISTANT CLERK: (Read LB 113E on Final Reading.)

SPEAKER MARVEL: All provisions of law having been complied
with, the question Is, shall the bill pass with the 
emergency clause attached? Those in favor vote aye, 
opposed vote no. Record the vote.

ASSISTANT CLERK: (Read the record vote as found on page
1963 of the Legislative Journal.) The vote is 42 ayes,
3 nays, 3 excused and not voting, and 1 present and not 
voting, Mr. President.

SPEAKER MARVEL: The bill is declared passed on Final
Reading with the emergency clause attached. Before we 
proceed, I might Indicate to the visitors who may wonder 
why the strange way of reading the bills, the Constitution 
of the State of Nebraska indicates that all bills finally
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